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The Knightly News 

... is a monthly newsletter of the 
Knights of Columbus, John Paul I 
Council No. 7165 in Dale City, VA. 
for the information of its members, 
their families, and other interested 
K of C councils.  

Opinions expressed are those of 
the individual author and do not 
necessarily reflect those of John 
Paul I Council, the Grand Knight, 
the officers, the editor, or the 
Knights of Columbus. 

Send articles to the editor, Wasiu 
Adedeji, no later than the 3rd 
Wednesday of the month for 
inclusion in the next issue. E-mail 
to: knightlynews@kofc7165.org 

This newsletter is also available on 
the world wide web at: 

http://kofc7165.org 
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Brothers, 

Thanks to the efforts of many brothers, we sold out of 
Christmas trees and had a successful Keep Christ in 
Christmas sale as well. Special thanks go to Chairmen 
Bernie Gately and Gray Gagnon for making those events a success. 

The council held its annual Christmas party and teddy bear charity event. 
Chairman Art Peacott did a great job putting together a fine evening. We 
had a sellout crowd and the Prince William Police Department was very 
appreciative of the teddy bears. 

The last meeting of 2013 was an open meeting featuring the Forest Park 
High School Platinum Vocal group. The Vocal group was excellent. I want 
to thank Worthy Lecturer Frank Kingett for his work on this and the KC la-
dies for providing the desserts. 

We have hit the mid-point of our Fraternal year and looking ahead to Janu-
ary. The March for Life Pro-Life rally will take place on January 22, 2014 in 
Washington DC. As always the Council will play an important role and your 
help will be needed to serve as marshals for the parade. Please volunteer 
if you can, this is a huge event with hundreds of thousands of people con-
verging on the Capitol mall area.  Without help from many councils in the 
state, the March For Life could not occur. 

I want to thank all of you for your support and I look forward to working with 
everyone to make this a very successful fraternal year. 

Fraternally,  

Grand Knight 

Mike Wissel 

 

Michael Wissel, GK 
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The winner of this year’s John Paul I Best Darn Chili Contest was Pat Macejka. 
Thanks to everyone who participated by bringing their chili and to those that 
came out for the tasting and the judging. As the chili winner, Pat and her 
guests will get the John Paul I Super Lounge seats and a special prize at 
our annual Super Bowl party. 
 

January is NFL playoff time and we will continue to open on Sundays for all the games. The 
lounge opens every Sunday at 12:30PM. Free bar snacks will be available by the House 
Committee and we encourage and appreciate others to bring snacks to share. 

 
The first Birthday Night for 2014 will be in March. This year’s menu will be our 
very popular self serve salad bar, Rotisserie Chicken, potatoes, bread/butter and of course 
Birthday cake for dessert. If you or your spouse is having a Birthday during our quarterly cele-
bration, then the dinner is free. All others pay a low $8.00. Everyone will get a half of a chicken 
so timely reservations are crucial since we will not be able to accommodate last minute walk-ins 
except for the clergy. Tentative dates for all the 2014 birthday nights will be published in the 

February newsletter and e-mail reminders will be sent out. New for 2014, Gray Gagnon will take over the host 
role or Birthday Night. We also plan to have Karaoke on the same evenings as Birthday Night. 
 
It may be cold outside but the Council Lounge will be heated up with our FREE Winter 
Blackjack Tournament during the months of January and February. This tournament is 
open to all members and their family members who are 21 and older. You can play once 
each Friday and Saturday evening. Each player will be given a stack of chips to play in the 
tournament. You must play 10 hands or until you run out of chips, whichever comes first. 
The person with the most chips for the evening and for the weekend will win a cash prizes. 
The person with the highest value of chips for any four plays during the tournament will win the grand prize of 
$ 50.00. No reservations are required, just come in and play. Weekends or the tournament are Jan 17/18, 
Jan 24/25, Feb 7/8 and Feb 21/22. Complete set of rules are available at the council lounge. 

 
On Sunday February 2nd, join in at our SUPER BOWL party and watch the SUPER BOWL on our 
large screen at the council home. Bring out your favorite snack for others to try and enjoy. Plus we 
will have a Super Bowl Beer Bucket special. Lot of unknowns at this time, who will be playing and 
what the weather will be since the game will be played outside in lower New York City (New Jer-
sey). But one thing we do know, the game will generate a lot of fun at the council home. 
 

Rental dates are not available until April 2014. If you have thoughts or plans to use the council home 
Banquet Room during 2014, please contact the home manager to lock in your date. Several dates for 
2014 are already gone. Every year I publish this note and every year I have to say no availability to several 
members that want to rent at the last minute. This is your “Home” and the only way we can make sure that it 
is available when you want to use it, is for you to speak up early. 
 
Winter is here and sometimes we will have snow on the ground or worst yet ice. When snow arrives, our con-

tractor completes his high paying commercial sites first, then comes to clean us at a very attrac-
tive rate. So we usually do not have our parking lot cleaned off until about 6-12 hours after the 
snow stops. Then we have the situation where the sun does not get to all areas of the parking lot 
with the same intensity leaving some icy spots especially in the evening time. Please be careful 
where you park and when walking from your car to and from the council home. We will keep you 
informed of the dry areas in broadcast e-mail messages. 

 
From the entire House Committee: Gray, Art, Joe, John, Tom, Tim, Glenn and Steve a HAPPY & HEALTHY 
NEW YEAR. In 2014 we will continue to do everything we can to make your visits to our council home enjoya-
ble. We are always open to your ideas and suggestions but reserve the right to accept only the best o the 
best. 
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My Brother Knights: 

Happy New Year! 

I would like to thank everyone who helped make December such a success.  
Especially Art Peacott for the Christmas Party, the Squires for Breakfast with 
Santa and the Kids Christmas Party, and of course the KC Ladies for their gen-
erous gifts of time in preparing the Christmas Bags for the Kids party and the 
great Desserts for the open meeting.   

Of course, our program of service and social activities continue.  January 18th is our Council Free Throw 
Contest followed immediately by the District free Throw Championship.  The event will be chaired by Joe Mo-
rano. Wednesday, January 22nd is the major Pro-Life event of the year:  The March for Life.  This month we 
have an opportunity for prospective members to take the First Degree Ceremony on Wednesday, Jan 15th. 

Fraternally, 

Lou Byers 

Program Director 
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No Report 

Please contact the Grand 
Knight  if you are interested in 
serving as a leader of the  
Squire Roses.  

grandknight@kofc7165.org 
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No Report 

Title Name E-Mail Telephone 

Chaplain Rev. Fr. Gerard Creedon chaplain@kofc7165.org (703) 670-8323 

Grand Knight Michael M.Wissel grandknight@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5670 

Deputy Grand Knight Lou Byers, Jr. deputygrandknight@kofc7165.org (703) 878-0582 

Chancellor John-David Allen chancellor@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Recorder Victor M. Rivera recorder@kofc7165.org (703) 583-1353 

Financial Secretary Michael Dvoroznak financialsecretary@kofc7165.org (703) 794-1096 
Treasurer Daniel J. Pierce treasurer@kofc7165.org (703) 670-8339 

Lecturer Frank H. Kingett lecturer@kofc7165.org (703) 583-2882 

Advocate PGK Glenn F. Epler advocate@kofc7165.org (703) 878-9494 

Warden Charles M. Carroll warden@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3151 

Inside Guard Thomas J.Rogers insideguard@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5253 

Outside Guard Francis Asgaralli outsideguard1@kofc7165.org (571)-330-5708 

Outside Guard Christopher M. Cashioli outsideguard2@kofc7165.org (703) 670-3131 

1-Year Trustee PGK Robert Szerszynski 1yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 994-6469 

2-Year Trustee PGK Helmut E. Brokamp 2yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 317-7178 

3-Year Trustee PGK Ed Fairbairn 3yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 909-5442 

Membership John-David Allen membership@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Newsletter Wasiu Adedeji knightlynews@kofc7165.org (703) 226-9311 

Communications PGK Ed Fairbairn webmaster@kofc7165.org (703) 909-5442 

Publicity PGK Jim Limbach publicity@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5756 

Fraternal Supplies Greg Short fraternalsupplies@kofc7165.org (703) 927-3320 

Home Manager PGK Steve Macejka homemanager@kofc7165.org (703) 590-0794 

Church Committee Dan Lupinetti   church@kofc7165.org (703) 583-7440 

Community Committee Peter J. Ingerick community@kofc7165.org (703) 590-1356 

Council Committee John-David Allen council@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Family Committee Hector Hernandez family@kofc7165.org (703) 357-7727 

Culture of Life Comm. Mike Herrick CultureOfLife@kofc7165.org (703) 583-8680 

Youth Committee Luis Lemus youth@kofc7165.org (703) 583-5672 

Insurance Field Agent Thom Harrington fieldagent@kofc7165.org (703) 336-9020 

Bingo Chairman PGK Bill Gleichsner bingo@kofc7165.org (703) 491-2378 
President KC Ladies Carole Protacio KCLadiesPresident@KofC7165.org (703) 590-2802 
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�� The KC Ladies met on Dec 3, 2013.  In Car-

ole’s absence, Joyce Brown  opened the meet-
ing at 7:30 with a Hail Mary. The minutes from 
Nov. were read and accepted followed by the 
Treasurer’s report.  There were 20 members 
present. 

�� The committee reports were given.  Joyce 
Brown announced that baking for Bingo is Dec 
9th.  A big Thank You to all who donate baked 
goods.  The book was passed around for sign 
up.  Barbara Dick and Rose Marie Scheller 
agreed to sell.   Linda Gilligan continues to 
work on the photo album and asks that anyone 
who has pictures of the different KC Ladies 
activities to bring or send them to her. Rose 
Marie thanked Anne Rouleau for the drinks.  
Cookies were our refreshments.  We now have 
62 members. Joyce read thank you notes from 
people who had received prayer quilts. 

�� At the end of the meeting we made Santa 
sacks.  Thank you to Sharon Weiss for collect-
ing the things to fill the sacks. 

�� The Christmas Party was Dec. 14th where the 
teddy bears were  given to the Police of PWC.   
They are very appreciative of these teddy 
bears. 

�� Decorate for Breakfast with 
Santa was Sat Dec 7th.  
Doris and her crew set the 
gym us for Santa’s break-
fast. 

�� The wreath laying at Quan-
tico was on Dec 14th. 

�� A donation  (the money we get from Bingo 
cake sales) for the first half of the year was 
made to the Food Pantry at Holy Family in the 
amount of $100.00. 

�� The MIMOSA BRUNCH  was a huge success. 
It was well attended and the food was deli-
cious.  Thank you to Rose Marie and Ginny for 
a job well-done. 

�� The Memorial Mass was Nov 7th at the Council 
Home.  Thank you to all who brought a dessert 
to share.   During the Mass the names of all 
the deceased member of the Knights, KC La-
dies and the Squires were read and a bell was 
rung as each name was called. 

�� The 50/50 was won by Linda Gilligan 
 
�� The meeting ended at 8pm and was 

closed with an Our Father. 
 
�� We did our cookie exchange and en-

joyed a smattering of cookies for re-
freshments. 

 
 

Father Edward L. Richardson SMA Assembly #3174 of the Fourth Degree is participating in the Overseas 
Coupon Program. We have adopted a military base (Illesheim Army Base in Illesheim, Germany) and will pe-
riodically send coupons for use at Post and Base Exchanges and Commissaries.  
What you need to do is simple:  Bring MANUFACTURER'S coupons (both food and non-food) to your regular 
council meetings, where they will be collected, tabulated and sent off. It won't cost you a cent. 
The folks on the base tell me that in the food cate gory, they can really use coupons for baby food. In  
the non-food, category, coupons for pet food and su pplies would be greatly appreciated. 
 
A couple of guidelines:  
·  ����������	�
���
��
���
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��������
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and other fast food restaurant coupons are acceptable because those outlets can be found abroad. 
·  Please pay attention to expiration dates. Coupons used on the base are good for six (6) months after the 

expiration date. This is a change from our previous guideline of two (2) months, and gives us a bit more 
latitude so they are not as likely to become outdated between the contribution and delivery times. 

· We have a box marked “Military Coupons” just outside the clubroom door, so if you can't make it to meet-
ings, you can still contribute by dropping them in the box when you're at the Council Home. 

In these days of shrinking defense budgets, the men and women who defend us -- and their families -- will be 
grateful for what you do. 

������	��������������	�� by Jim Limbach PGK, FDD, PFN 

������	�����
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��������������	���� by Bob Rouleau 

Mk 11: 24 - "I give you my word, if you are ready to believe that you will receive whatever you 
ask for in prayer, it shall be done for you." 

Just think! If ALL the Knights and their families from our Council and our Assembly were to 
take a moment to pray for those who are “Sick or in Distress”, wouldn’t this awesome power 
produce results? After all, GOD SAID IT WOULD! So I ask all of you to call me, (703) 670-6423, e-mail me, 
prayers@kofc7165.org or tell me in person the names of individuals and/or families who are in need of prayer, 
whether sick or in distress, and I will include them in this list. (“Distress” means death in the family, out of 
work, having financial, marital or other “personal” problems either at home or at work.)  

And finally, let us remember to pray for our Priests, the Born, the Unborn, all Council widows, all members of 
our families, our parish and our community in need. 

LEST WE FORGET�

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING NOVEMBER/
DECEMBER FOR - THOSE IN DISTRESS: 
 

�� The Mangini family on the passing of Brother 
Rich Mangini 

�� The McFarland family on the passing of Jen-
nifer’s aunt Mary 

�� The Carpenter and Rouleau families on the 
passing of Julie Carpenter 

�� The Rowles family on the passing of Terry 
Rowles 

�� All Veterans 

�� The Catholic Church 

�� Tom Duesterhaus – still missing 

�� All the forgotten warriors who gave their lives for 
our freedom 

�� All those who served our country and have come 
back with serious and life changing injuries 

�� For all military and civilian personnel in Harm’s 
Way and their families 

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING NOVEMBER/
DECEMBER FOR - THE SICK: 
 

�� Brother Vic Poillucci 

�� Andrew Brady 

�� Linda, Brother Joe Anderson’s friend 

�� Matt Mihalovich 

�� Wally Plummer 

�� “Bix” Doughty 

�� Denise Kuszewski’s mother 

�� Mike Bridges 

�� Brother George Cusson 

�� Bill Evans 

�� “Billy” 

�� Larry Pemberton 

�� Marv Floom 

�� Rick Matson 

�� Billy Coppock 

�� Joyce Brown’s brother Paul 

�� Bob Weiss’s mother 

�� Lou Byers’ co-worker & family 

�� Mary Fairbairn 

�� Brother Joe Graham 

�� Joyce Brown’s friend Bonnie 

�� Nilda Rendino’s mother 

�� Sheila Spellane 

�� Brenda Cole 

�� Linda Wright’s family & nephew Corrie 

�� Brother Chris Ausdenmoore & family 
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Castro Family 

 

Ray Lopez 

PGK John Castro and his wife are very active in our 
council.   

John is a former District Deputy and Chairman of the 
Board of Directors for the Charity Corporation. John 
is a Bingo team captain and when his team is not 
working, he also sells the instants at Bingo every 
Monday.   

John, who recently got a hole in one, has a special 
seat reserved for him every Sunday during NFL sea-
son watching the Buffalo Bills.  John is also on the 
Board for Beat the Odds.   

Joyce is an active member of the KC Ladies.   

Both assist in different ways with the annual Holy 
Family Fun Festival and we step up to help whenev-
er they are called upon. 

Please join me in congratulating John and Joyce 
Castro as January’s Family of the Month. 

A few months ago a Brother night fell ill and his wife 
asked for some help getting some furniture assem-
bled and moved into their home to better accommo-
date his needs.  A call went out for help and Brother 
Ray Lopez answered that call.  After several hours 
of assembly, carrying, and maneuvering the furniture 
upstairs, the room was ready for our brother to recu-
perate and convalesce.  

Ray’s actions are a great example of the third princi-
ple of the order, fraternity.  We recognize Ray Lopez 
as our January 2014 Knight of the Month. 

During the past couple of years I have received a 
number of “bounce notifications” from the server 
when I send out my prayer requests. (This means 
that the e-mail could not be delivered after numer-
ous attempts.) I know that this is due to Brother 
Knights leaving the area, changing their e-mail ad-
dress, canceling their e-mail capability or for some 
other reason. Also, there are a number of new 
Brother Knights that are unaware of this ministry. 

Therefore I am asking all of you who have e-mail 
capability to ensure we have your current e-mail ad-
dress, especially if you have changed it. If you are 
not receiving my prayer requests it may be because 
your listed e-mail address is incorrect. Prayer is the 
most powerful tool we have to help those in need 
and I cannot understand why anyone would not want 
to receive these requests. Please send me your cur-
rent e-mail address only if you have changed it and 
no longer receive my prayer requests. I will ensure 
your new address is added to the list. 

For those of you who are fairly new to the Knights, 
(within the past couple of years), or any Knight not 
currently on the list and have not yet given me your 
e-mail address, please send it to me at                
prayers@kofc7165.org, or call me at 703-670-6423. 


��������������	����
�	��������� by Bob Rouleau 
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Do you know anyone whose life or career has been drastically changed during these years of economic 
downturn? It’s very likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or group of friends is facing fi-
nancial uncertainty now. Maybe there’s a possibility that you (or your spouse) could lose your job or change 
employers. 

Too many people have often relied on group term life insurance as their only safety net. Often, this insurance 
is an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this coverage might convince someone 
that personally-owned life insurance is not necessary. 

Only having “through work” insurance can leave you and your family vulnerable. Most group life insurance 
policies are limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other benchmark. These numbers are of-
ten capped, and this cap may be dangerously low when compared to your family’s actual needs. In fact, with-
out a detailed needs analysis, any employer-provided coverage will likely cause a shortfall at the insured’s 
death. 

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost always reduced, sometimes dramatically, when 
you retire. You could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your health has changed (which it will as 
you age), you might also find yourself unable to secure individual protection. It will definitely be more expen-
sive. 

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the need for individually owned life insurance. I’ll be 
happy to meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so you’ll know exactly where you stand. 

Thom Harrington 
703-336-9020 
Thomas.Harrington@kofc.org 

� ��� �� 	���� ��
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March for Life  is Wednesday January 22, 2014. 

The March for Life will be held again this year and the Virginia State Council will be supporting the March by 
providing Marshalls.  On Wednesday, January 22nd the March will begin on the Mall, make its way along 
Constitution Avenue, up Capitol Hill to the Supreme Court.  As usual, a large crowd is expected, so we need 
every Knight that can be a Marshall this year.  After the March there will be a wonderful post March meal.  
Well maybe it is just a hot dog.  But it will taste wonderful especially with how good you will feel being there 
with so many of your Brother Knights and knowing that you helped a very important cause. 

Meet at the Council Home Wed Jan 22 @ 
8:30a to share a ride, or if you are already 
in DC, you can find the Motor Home on Mall 
at 7th and Constitution at 10 AM. 

Any questions please contact Bob Williams 
at (703) 785-0125 or Bob Szerszynski at 
(703) 994-#$#%��
��	������
�
March4Life@KofC7165.org 

Fraternally, 

Bob Szerszynski 
Culture of Life Program Director 
Virginia State Council 

�	�������������
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We are  still looking to keep our postage costs down for the newsletter.  If you are getting this 
newsletter in the mail and can either view on line or pick up a copy from the council home, let 
me know.   
 
We have been up and running with the UKnight interactive website KofC7165.ORG for six 
months now and I would be interested in your feedback on the site.  I have heard good com-
ments about the site and hope people find it user friendly.  We also have a separate secure 

system located at KofC7165.NET which requires a username and password.  It contains our  
various rosters and archived old newsletters.  Our photos are stored and displayed on shutterfly.com which 
links directly from our website. 
 
If you have any suggestions to improve our Council’s communications, both internal and external, we would 
love to hear them.     
             
Thanks,   
Ed Fairbairn,Webmaster & Communications Director – webmaster@kofc7165.org 
Newsletter Editor – Wasiu Adedeji – knightlynews@kofc7165.org 
Publicity/Public Affairs – PGK Jim Limbach – publicity@kofc7165.org 
Photo Editor – Hernan Cordoves – photos@kofc7165.org 

��������	
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I look forward to a New Year of continued growth and development at Holy Family. 

 The Knights of Columbus plays a critical leadership role in the church and community. With the priests 
and staff of the parish I hope to lend my support to your various initiatives. 

January is a key month in the church's witness to Respect Life and Justice issues. The March for Life is 
scheduled for Jan 22nd and Catholic Advocacy Day in Richmond will take place on Jan 30. 

A diocesan presentation with VA Catholic Conference is offered here at Holy Family on Jan 18 10 am. 
See the flyer for details. I have been asked to provide the theological overview. 

 Come, bring your colleagues and friends to these events..  

Happy New Year 

FR Gerry Creedon 

 Chaplain 

  

���
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Presentations by  

Reverend Gerry Creedon | Chair  

Catholic Diocese of Arlington's Peace and Justice C ommission 

Theological Sources of Our Church’s Social Mission: A Reflection on the Ethical Prin-
ciples that Support Our Public Policy Initiatives 

 

Jeff Caruso, Executive Director | Virginia Catholic  Conference  

Amanda Jay, Michael Lewis & Virginia Podboy - Assoc iate Directors  

Public Policy Concerns of  Our Virginia Bishops during the 2014 General Assembly 
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 Protect life � Preserve marriage � Expand Medicaid for poorest Virginians �  

Enact DREAM Act �  Increase access to education for low income children �  

Expand services for people with intellectual & developmental disabilities �  
Ensure justice for capital case defendants � Tighten controls on payday 
lenders 

���������������������������
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The Virginia Catholic Conference and  

the Catholic Diocese of Arlington’s Peace and Justice Commission present 
 

www.vacatholic.org www.arlingtondiocese.org/


